From: Wellingtonmills <mwg.wellingtonmills@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, April 4, 2024 8:36:41 pm
To: 
Subject: Fwd: Wellington Mills: Major Works / Metering of Heating & Hot Water

Bayo Dosunmu 
Chief Executive
Lambeth Council

Claire Holland
Leader of Lambeth Council
We are writing to you directly as the Lambeth capital works team have consistently failed to respond to our emails.

Almost a year ago, on the 27th April 2023, Lambeth’s officers and capital works team hosted a meeting at the Oasis Academy South Bank to advise Wellington Mills residents of proposed major works & answer questions on previous major works.

In what was a rather chaotic meeting, of which no record has been shared by Lambeth, residents were informed that the windows and roofs on the estate were to be replaced with work starting in the financial year 2023/24. During the meeting the consensus expressed by residents was that this seemed an entirely unrealistic programme. 

Many, though not all, residents subsequently received a Notice of Intention (28 June 2023).

Following the notice, Wellington Mills Management Committee formed a Major Works Group sub-committee to become the focal point of communication between Lambeth & Wellington Mills, informing the Lambeth capital works team of this on 29th November 2023.

This & subsequent correspondence (see email chain below) has been addressed to Andy Marshall, Assistant Director Housing Capital & Asset Management (AMarshall2@lambeth.gov.uk),  Salam Tejan, Project Manager (stejan1@lambeth.gov.uk) & Edith Yoba, Customer Liaison Officer (eyoba@lambeth.gov.uk). 

Our last email (15 March 2024) requested an update prior to the Wellington Mills General Meeting held last week. This would have been an ideal point for Lambeth’s officers to provide either an update or at the least a holding response. As no response was received, this was reported to residents who vocally expressed their continued dissatisfaction with (the lack of) communication from Lambeth.

As the Lambeth capital team have proven unable or unwilling to respond (or even acknowledge) communication from Wellington Mills, and in light of their unrealistic programme aspirations, the residents of Wellington Mills have little confidence that Lambeth will be able to manage the programme, quality or cost control of any future major works.

We are surprised, in light of the recent Housing Ombudsman’s widely reported findings of severe maladministration by Lambeth, that you still find it acceptable for your officers to continue to ignore Lambeth’s tenants & leaseholders and that you appear to consider timely communication unnecessary. This is all the more disappointing where there is a dedicated customer liaison officer in place. Given that major works programmes involve statutory obligations to engage in clearly defined consultation processes, the failure of Lambeth to respond to tenants and leaseholders is unacceptable and a dereliction of the council’s duties.

We understand the very pressing financial constraints Lambeth must currently work under, but the seemingly chaotic management so far does not show either Lambeth council or the capital works team in a favourable light. These works were announced 12 months ago, yet residents have no idea when, or if they will go ahead.

Please can you ensure a full response is provided to the residents' questions & where information is not available, give dates when this will be provided. 

As the capital works team have had several weeks to put this information together, and it has been a year since the works were announced, it would not seem unreasonable to expect a detailed response and a copy of the Keegan’s report within 5 working days.
Wellington Mills Major Works Group
on behalf of Wellington Mills Management Committee.

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Wellingtonmills <mwg.wellingtonmills@gmail.com>
Date: Fri, Mar 15, 2024 at 4:59 PM
Subject: Re: Wellington Mills: Major Works / Metering of Heating & Hot Water
To: 

To Lambeth Major Works Team,
Following our email of 16th February 2024 and the email from Alistair Crosby on behalf of the Wellington Mills Management Committee dated 29th November 2023, we are writing to request confirmation that you have received our email and that you intend to respond to our questions on the major works and heat / hot water metering at Wellington Mills.

There is a Wellington Mills Coop general meeting on Thursday 28th March where the management committee would like to give residents an update on the major works programme. We would welcome before the GM a statement from you on the progress of the major works and the heat / hot water metering with an outline of developments over the last 11 month.

It would also be helpful to agree on response times we can expect from the major works team and for the management committee to be able to report to residents that you are engaging with the Coop.

We understand the Keegans report has been delivered & we look forward to receiving a copy shortly.

Wellington Mills Major Works Group

On Fri, Feb 16, 2024 at 5:14 PM Doug Wright <mwg.wellingtonmills@gmail.com> wrote:

To Lambeth Major Works Team,
Major works:
Following the correspondence from Alistair Crosby on behalf of the Wellington Mills Management Committee (29 November 2023), the Notice of Intention (28 June 2023) and the meeting at Oasis (27 April 2023) we are writing to request an update on the progress of the proposed Major Works.

The 28 June 2023 notice set out the following works to be commenced in 2023/24:

· Replacement windows to both tenanted and leasehold properties.

· Replacement of residential front entrance fire doors for tenanted properties.

· Replacement of all timber cladding with a non-flammable substitute wood grain effect material.

· Replacement of asphaltic roofs and associated repairs using either a Bouder, Langley or similar product with an extensive guarantee against material failure.

· Install photovoltaic roof panels that will subsides energy usage to the communal block and estate lighting.

· Undertake any associated works identified such as brick failure, pointing or similar.

As there has been no reply to Alistair’s email and there has been no further correspondence from Lambeth  to Wellington Mills residents concerning either the major works or the heat metering, we would be grateful if you would respond to the queries below:
1. Contacts – please advise on whether there are any changes to the Lambeth liaison team.

2. Alistair’s email requested for the Keegans survey & specification of works to be issued to the estate management committee. Please can you advise when this information will be provided?

3. Please confirm whether the extent of works has changed & provide details of any changes.

4. Please provide an update on your proposed programme – when leaseholders can expect to receive Section 20 notices along with anticipated timetable for planning, tender, commencement of works on site and practical completion.

5. Lambeth officers reported at the April meeting that the estate is being considered for listing – please provide an update.

6. At the April meeting, a number of leaseholders who have already replaced their failing windows requested clarification on whether they would be charged again for this as part of the major works. Please can you confirm whether these leaseholders will be charged for windows where none are installed to their flat as part of the Major Works?

7. In addition to those who had already replaced their windows, some residents reported that they could not get permission to install sliding doors to their balcony, where previously this permission had generally been granted. Please can you advise when this restriction will be lifted or what mechanism is proposed for leaseholders to get permission for this. 

Metering of heating & hot water:
At the April meeting, residents were informed that meters would be installed to all flats on the communal heating system and, as there would be no charge, there would be no Section 20 process. The installation of meters has commenced but residents have had no information on how they will now be charged for heating & hot water.

1. Have all flats on the communal heating system now had a meter installed?

2. Who will manage the meter reading & billing and will residents be consulted prior to appointment?

3. Will leaseholders now be billed for heating & hot water separately to the annual service charge?

4. Will the billing be annual, quarterly or monthly?

5. When will the new billing commence?

6. Currently Wellington Mills tenants are paying a higher rate than leaseholders for heating & hot water. Please can you explain why this is the case?

7. Will there be a standing charge, & if so how will this be calculated?

8. From what date will residents be charged for their own use rather than as a proportion of the overall estate use? 

9. Will Lambeth be registering the new metering network with the Heat Trust and ensure the system complies with their standards?

10. Residents have not benefited from the capping of energy prices – how is Lambeth proposing to protect tenants & leaseholders from excessively high energy bills?

11. Has Lambeth applied to the Energy Bills Discount Scheme? If so, what was the outcome?

You may have prepared a newsletter to residents for imminent issue which covers all of the above. If not, we would welcome your timely response.
Wellington Mills Major Works Group

   

Sent: 29 November 2023 19:22
To: 
Subject: Wellington Mills Major Works: Request for future communications

 

To whom it may concern:

 

In light of the recent Notice of Intention (28th June 2023) regarding LHS external refurbishment work planned for the Wellington Mills Estate, the Wellington Mills Management Committee has appointed a new sub-committee, The Major Works Group.

We recommend therefore that this Major Works Group – made up of leaseholders, tenants and Management Committee members – becomes the focal point of all contact between Lambeth and Wellington Mills as these major works develop. The Group reports directly to the Wellington Mills management committee and will act as the key information point for the entire estate. 

Given previous experience with the recent major works programmes for Heating & Hot Water and for Communal Electrics, we believe this will provide the best means to ensure transparent consultation processes and open and direct communication between Lambeth and the residents of Wellington Mills throughout what is likely to be a complex major works programme. It will be to the benefit of both parties – the Wellington Mills Estate and Lambeth – to engage in cooperative consultation through all the statutory processes involved in a major works programme, from access to surveys and tendering processes through to the actual works and their project management.

The Major Works Group has a direct contact email: mwg.wellingtonmills@gmail.com

Please confirm that the Lambeth Major Works Team will now use this address as the main point of contact for communications regarding the proposed external major works. 

Please also confirm when the Wellington Mills Estate will have sight of, and access to, the survey conducted by The Keegans Group and their ‘specification of works with costings which will facilitate the necessary building and planning permissions’ (email from Salam Tejan, 18.08.23). Given that leaseholders are entitled to nominate a contractor if they so wish, timely access to this survey is essential for that option to be meaningful.

Finally, notwithstanding the above, we ask that Lambeth continue to provide regular communications to all residents and that both tenants and leaseholders are treated equally during any consultations.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Alistair Crosby (Secretary)

On behalf of the Wellington Mills Management Committee
 

